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“OUR HEARTFUL HAPPY TAMIL SINHALA HAPPY 
NEW YEAR TO YOU DEPARTMENT OF ZOOLOGY” 

Our Dean Science, Prof. R. Vigneswaran has been elected as the 
VICE CHANCELLOR of University of Jaffna with effective from 28th

April 2017 and assumed his duties on  the 01st May 2017
On behalf of Department of Zoology,

HEARTFUL CONGRATULATIONS TO YOU SIR & HOPE FOR 
THE BEST UNDER YOUR ADMINISTRATION IN FUTURE



Our Reach for this month:

1. 63 students are taking Zoology as one of the major 
subject for first year of their undergraduate degree 
programme.

2. 25 students are taking Zoology as one of the major 
subject for the second  year of their undergraduate 
degree programme.

3. 7 students were elected for third year special degree 
programme in their undergraduate.

4. Our zoology special graduates were appointed as 
Demonstrators and assistant lecturers

5. Mr.P.J. Tibutius Thanesh & Mr. K.Karvannan are 
appointed as the research assistant and the technical 
assistant under Professor S.N.Surendran

“WELCOME YOU ALL TO OUR ZOO 
PARADISE”

&
GOOD LUCK FOR YOUR FUTURE 

ENDAVOURS”



Ms. Gayavadhani Kandasamy & Ms.
Nishanthy Mohanachchndran have 
published their research articles with 
their supervisor Dr.(Mrs).A. Sivaruban.

Heartful Congratulations to you Madam for your 
guidance and support to them as a supervisor 
and we all pray to God for all of your good 
health, prosperity and the bright future. 

These are the list of publications of them,

Paper accepted in April, 2017: 

Spatial variation of water birds in Pallai wind farm and 
Thadduvankoddy in the Jaffna Peninsula, Sri Lanka
G. Kandasamy1*, D. K. Weerakoon2, and A. Sivaruban1

SEE-USQ 2017, Brisbane, Australia, Nov. 13-16
Third International Conference on Science, Engineering and 
Environment



Presented in March, 2017:
Kandasamy, G., Weerakoon, D. K., Sivaruban, A. 2017. 
Spatial variation of water birds in Kapputhu and 
Nagarkovil in the Jaffna Peninsula. 40 Years of Bird 
Research – Field Ornithology Group of Sri Lanka, 
FOGSL symposium, Faculty of Science, University of 
Colombo.

Presented in April, 2017:
M. Nishanthy and S. Abyerami. 2017. Benthic 
inhabitants of Jaffna lagoon from Kakaitivu to 
Mandaitivu area of Jaffna. Proceedings of Jaffna 
Science Association, Jaffna Sri Lanka, 24(01): 02.

Good 
Luck 
You all.

EDITOR    
ZOO NEWSLETTER           March 2k17


